VILLAGE OF NORWOOD
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN
REGULAR SESSION
June 12, 2025

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen met in regular session at the Norwood Town Hall on Thursday,
June 12, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Becky Bellue presiding. Aldermen Ronnie Jett and Trey
Poole were present. Alderman Kimmi Sellers was absent.

All motions carried unanimously unless otherwise noted.

A motion was made by Ald Poole and was seconded by Ald. Jett approving the minutes of the
previous meeting.

Ald. Kimmi Sellers entered the meeting at this time.

A motion was made by Ald. Sellers and was seconded by Ald. Poole approving the financial
statement from May, as well as payment of the new bills for June.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Police Report — Chief Kenny Stewart gave the monthly activity report. He said that
there have been several calls about 4-wheelers speeding up and down Thompson
Creek Road.

2. Fire Report — Fire Chief Jimmy Garig reported the department had a well-attended
training class that was led by Tim Crockett. He said that several children were in
attendance, as well as the adults. Jackson donated a truck to NVFD for grassfires.

3. Maintenance Report — Kohnke Rogillio reported that they had repaired 3 water leaks
this month. A chlorinator was also replaced, after having problems last weekend.
Griner pulled well #2 and will have to replace the shaft stabilizers. We are running off
of well #3 only.

4. Clerk’s Report — District H meeting will be in Addis on 6/17/2025 at 6:00 p.m.

5. Pennington Grant — Mayor Bellue proposed asking for a skid steer with a mulcher or
something to clean alleyways. This was tabled until next month.

6. Budget Revision Ordinance 2024-2025 — A motion was made by Ald. Sellers and was
seconded by Ald. Poole.

7. Budget Proposal Ordinance 2025-2026 — A motion was made by Ald. Sellers and was
seconded by Ald. Poole.

8. Rate Adjustment — After some discussion, a motion was made by Ald. Sellers and was
seconded by Ald. Poole. Ald. Jett abstained from the vote.




NEW BUSINESS:

1. Danton Glascock — Gardenia Lane — Mr. Glascock was unavailable at meeting time, but
Bro. Cory Magee came in his place to address the Board. Norwood Baptist Church is
doing a project in their parking lot and they would like to overlay a portion of Gardenia
Lane, in order to aid with drainage. A motion was made by Ald. Poole and was
seconded by Ald. Sellers to allow Norwood Baptist Church to overlay a portion of
Gardenia Lane. A motion was made by Ald. Jett and was seconded by Ald. Poole to
spend $5500 from Streets & Sidewalks toward the overlay of Gardenia Lane.

2. Auction off Doors — A motion was made by Ald. Sellers and was seconded by Ald. Poole
to get estimates on doors that were taken out of the old town hall building. After
estimates are received, then the Board will meet again to discuss possibly auctioning
off the doors.

There being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Ald. Sellers and
seconded by Ald. Poole.
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